LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 03/27/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  The following board members were present:

Rollie Gibbs



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Patty Haack



Matt Shlisky

Bruce Langson 



Dave Williams
The meeting was also attended by LVHSAA Historian Gary Dillingham.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the February 27, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Budget
The 2011 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed.  There were no negative variances to date.  The board approved payment of $48.21 for postage expenses and $15.20 for a new endorsement stamp, plus $501.48 to Bruce for the vehicle donation ad. 
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
2011 reunions for classes of 1945 (including all classes of the 40s), 1956 and 1961 have been posted on our website.  We have not been made aware of any other upcoming reunions.
Fund Raising
We discussed the need to establish a committee in the near future for the Yard Sale in October.  We are still not sure of the exact date for the yard sale, as the 10/08/11 date originally set by the school is being changed.  We hope to get a new date from the school soon.  We are hoping to have the yard sale the week after Homecoming so we can hand out flyers during the Homecoming Parade.  Principal Debbie Brockett advised that there were no restrictions or special requirements to comply with in order to hold the yard sale in the school parking lot.

It was determined that the school does not sell license plate holders.  We reviewed the sample license plate holders provided by RC Communications.  The board unanimously approved the final design – showing “Alumni” across the top and “Las Vegas High School” on the bottom – both in red lettering on a black background.  We’ll also have two paw prints.  We will order 500 and will sell them for $5 plus shipping and handling for those ordered by mail.  Patty will check on mailing envelopes and costs.

We decided to not order any additional promotional materials at this time.  

Grants
We received one grant request from an LVHS teacher.  The request is for considerably more than we have budgeted, so Rollie and Bruce will schedule a meeting with the teacher to go over her request and determine how the association can help.
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham put together a binder with yearbook photos of the Rhythmettes from all the years that they existed.  This will be displayed at the Wildcat Reunion in September where we will be honoring Evelyn Stuckey and the Rhythmettes.  
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 273 paid members, including one new member since our last meeting and 62 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 6 scholarship winners.  We received 20 renewals since our last meeting.  19 memberships expired 09/30/09, plus we have 74 additional memberships that expired 09/30/10.  There is a reminder about paying dues in the Wildcat Tales #5 which is being sent out soon.    

Mentoring Program

Bruce is planning to meet with the person in charge of the Desert Breeze at LVHS to request an article about our mentoring program.
Scholarships

Committee Chairman Matt Shlisky expects to have the applications by April 15.  He will pick them up from the school for review by our Scholarship Committee (Rollie, Matt, Bruce, Dave, Kae, and Patty).  The school is advertising our scholarships in the Desert Breeze and on their website.

Matt has talked with Peter Mohr, who has agreed to give a scholarship of $1000 per semester (for a total of $2000) in memory of his wife.  The scholarship is being made available to a senior girl who is planning to study engineering.

Senior Squares
Committee Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker was unable to attend today’s meeting.  She will be scheduling a committee meeting in early May.  Patty has provided Sarah with the paperwork required for requesting a grant from the Las Vegas Centennial Committee once we have decided on a permanent solution.
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce placed an ad in the Las Vegas Review Journal classified section.  There is not a classification for vehicle donations, so it is listed under RVs for sale.  It started on 03/26/11 and will run for 28 days.  The total cost was $501.48.  Bruce said the ad will be moved to different categories during the month.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.
Wildcat Reunion 
The first meeting of the 2011 Wildcat Reunion Committee was held on Thursday, March 24. 
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Brochure

The board unanimously approved having RC Communications print 500 copies of the LVHSAA brochure designed by Nancy.

Donor’s List

Bruce is planning to meet with Larry Ruvo in the near future to discuss ideas on endowments.

Ad in LVHS 2011 Yearbook

Patty verified that our ad in the 2011 Yearbook will be exactly as we submitted it to the school.
State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty will re-submit our application to the State in the near future.
Helldorado 2011

Patty will contact Judge Lloyd D. George to see if he is available to ride the Wildcat Float.
Board members will try to sell 50 tickets for the rodeo.  The LVHSAA will get $5 for every adult ticket sold and $3 for each child’s ticket sold.

We made arrangements for three judges for the Helldorado parade.  They will be Ryan Langson, Jim Marsh and Thailia Dondero.

Annual Meeting

Our annual membership meeting will be on May 19.  The meeting will be held at the LVHS Library, rather than in the cafeteria.  Letters regarding the meeting, along with nomination forms, are being sent out with the Wildcat Tales #5 newsletter.  Nominations will be due by April 10th.  The nominating committee (Rollie, Miriam, Matt and Patty) will meet on April 15th at 6 p.m.
Volunteer List

Patty circulated a list of LVHSAA members who volunteered to help with various tasks when they sent in their membership applications.  We plan to use this list in the future whenever we need help.
Newsletter

The Wildcat Tales #5 newsletter is at the printed and will be mailed within the next few days.

NEW BUSINESS

Speakers for Wildcat Float

Bruce proposed that we spend $150 to repair the speakers we have been using rather than buying new speakers.  He will verify the costs and report at the next meeting.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, May 1, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
